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April 30, 2020 

 
 
TO:      All Proposers 
 
FROM:     Joyce A. McClane, Purchasing Manager - CPPB  

Finance Department - Division Dept. Purchases & Supplies 
 

SUBJECT:  Addendum #1 – Bid # 20000029 – Painting Two (2) Decant Tanks 
 
 
This addendum has been issued to include the following changes: 
 

1. Bids will only be accepted by Mail on May 6, 2020 by 1:00 PM EST. 

 
City of Flint 
1101 S. Saginaw Street – Room #203 
Flint, Michigan  48502 

 

 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

CITY OF FLINT PROPOSAL BID NO. 20000029 

     PAINTING TWO (2) DECANT TANKS 

 

On Tuesday, March 10, 2020, Governor Gretchen Whitmer declared a State of 

Emergency after two individuals were confirmed testing presumptively positive for 

COVID-19. On Thursday, March 12, 2020, Mayor Sheldon A. Neeley declared a local 

State of Emergency to exist in the City of Flint as a result of the threat of COVID-19 . On 

Sunday, March 15, 2020, effective March 17, 2020, Mayor Neeley, based on the COVID-

19 public health threat, closed City Hall to the public.  Residents were asked to take 

precautionary measures. On March 22, 2020, Mayor Neeley asked residents to 

participate in a voluntary shelter in place. On March 23, 2020, the City Council 

approved the continuation of the declaration of a State of Emergency. 

 

Based on the White House guidelines issued on March 16, 2020, and continued on 

March 30, 2020, for an additional 30 days, it is recommended that people not gather in 

groups larger than 10 people in order to "flatten" the curve and slow the spread of the 

virus. On March 24, 2020, Governor Whitmer instituted Executive Order 2020-21, a 

temporary requirement to suspend activities that are not necessary to sustain or 

protect life, prohibiting "in-person" work with exceptions for essential and critical 

infrastructure workers. 

 

On April 24, 2020, Governor Gretchen Whitmer extended the stay at home order until 

May 15, 2020. 

 

FOR THE TIME BEING,  

BIDS WILL ONLY BE ACCEPTED BY MAIL 
 

Please note: All detailed bids received after 1:00 PM (EST) of the due date will not be 

considered. Bids must be in a sealed envelope clearly identifying the proposal title and 

number. Faxed bids are not accepted.  

 

 

 


